
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
McCALL FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

ESTABLISHING NEW FEES  
PURSUANT TO IDAHO CODE § 63-1311 and § 63-1311A 

 
LEGAL NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT: at 5:15 PM on the 6th day of December 2022, at the 

McCall Fire Station, 201 Deinhard Lane, McCall, Idaho, the Board of Commissioners of the McCall Fire 
Protection District will receive comments regarding the Board of Commissioners’ intent to make a 
decision to establish the new fees which is in accordance with the following: 

McCALL FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT FIRE PREVENTION FEES 

Fee Type Current Fee New Fee 
Propane System Inspection $75  $75 
Preliminary Plat  $0 $200 
Final Plat  $0 $200 
Planned Unit Development $0 $200 
Zoning Change $0 $100 
Fire Code Plan Review & Inspection $0 20% of Building Permit Fee 
Rural Access & Water Supply Inspection $0 $75 
Fire Sprinkler Plan Review & Inspection $0 $200 + $2.50/device 
Fire Alarm System Plan Review & Inspection $0 $175 + $4.50/device 
Reinspection Fire Sprinkler & Alarm systems $0 $75 
Fireworks Stand Inspection $0 $25 
Daycare inspection $0 $25 
Short term rental inspection + 1 reinspection $0 $270 
Short term rental reinspection < 2  $0 $75 

 

Basis of Authority: 

1) The McCall Fire Protection District has the authority and is required pursuant to Idaho Code § 63-
1311 and § 63-1311A to provide notice of intention to impose and cause to be collected fees for 
service provided which would otherwise be funded by property tax revenues; and 

2) The above referenced McCall Fire Protection District Fire Prevention Fees have been 
preliminary determined by the Board of Commissioners to be reasonable in relationship to the 
cost of providing the services by the Fire District; and, 

3) All persons are invited to attend the public hearing and to provide comment on the proposed fee 
increases and fee to be established. 

DATED this 18th day of November 2022. Garrett de Jong, Fire Chief 


